
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 25th July 2013
Present
Councillor Bunday (Chair)


Councillors Derbyshire and Adams
Also Present
Russ Howell (Health Services Manager)

James Chadwick (Legal Services)

Paul Baker (Enforcement Officer)


Sarah Clipstone (Health Protection Officer) 

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator) 

*13.LCT.05
APOLOGIES



Cllr Alan Mills was substituted by Cllr Adams
*13.LCT.06
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
*13.LCT.07
EXEMPT

RESOLVED
that the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the business of the meeting on the grounds that it involves items of business which include the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act.


*13.LCT.08
TO CONSIDER AN APPLICATION FOR A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE WHERE THE APPLICANT HAS A PREVIOUS CONVICTION (C1)
A report was submitted which sought the Committee’s decision to consider an application for a Private Hire Driver’s licence where the applicant had a previous conviction.

Details of the report were provided.  The licence holder attended the meeting and gave further evidence to the committee relating to the offence.


Having considered all the information provided it was

RESOLVED     that the Private Hire licence be granted.

13.LCT.09
TO CONSIDER AN APPLICATION FOR A NEW PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE FROM A PREVIOUS LICENCE HOLDER WITH OUTSTANDING COMPLAINTS.

A report was submitted which sought the Committee’s decision to consider an application for a new private hire driver’s licence from a previous licence holder with outstanding complaints.

The applicant attended the meeting and details of the report were provided up to 2.4, when the applicant interrupted the meeting in a loud, aggressive and insulting manner to the Committee and attendees.  The behaviour continued after the Chair had requested for it to stop and therefore it was


RESOLVED

that the meeting be adjourned for five 



minutes at 5.25pm and the applicant was 


requested to 
leave the meeting room for 


this period.


After five minutes at 5.30pm the applicant returned to the meeting room and it was


RESOLVED

that the meeting be resumed.

Details of the full report were then provided to the Committee and the applicant gave further evidence to the committee.

Having considered all the information provided it was
RESOLVED     
that the Private Hire licence be refused on 


the following grounds:-


The Committee heard evidence from the applicant and received evidence from both Paul Baker and Sarah Clipstone.


The hearing had to be adjourned for a period because the applicant interrupted Russ Howell while he was presenting the report.  The behaviour was considered insulting to the committee members.   The applicant insisted that Paul Baker's evidence was untrue and full of lies.  The applicant also stated that he only drove off when he believed the customer was in the vehicle.  However, he also stated that he saw the customer return into the house.  The applicant also said that when he was encountered by Paul Baker he was wearing pyjamas.


The Committee had to be satisfied that Hackney Licence and Private Hire taxi drivers were fit and proper persons to hold such licences.  Taking into account the two incidents reported to them, the fact that the applicant surrendered their licence in January 2012 and his subsequent behaviour towards the committee, they were minded not to grant the licence.

The applicant was advised of his right to appeal the decision.
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 6.10 pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

rap
Licensing Committee No. 

25.07.13

